Christina Eads 6-1-42 Sun Palace 103 Tokyo, Mitaka-shi, Mure 181-0002 Japan



Japan Campus Crusade for Christ (Cru) christina.eads@gmail.com

November 30, 2017



Dear Friends,

After our Jesus Film viewing event last month, we evaluated it as a staff team as usual. The main thing that stuck with me was the desire to see students inviting their friends more proactively. I'm astonished with the growth they've made in this area in the past few weeks!

Natsuki, who believed in Christ in August, invited friends from Habitat for Humanity at Rikkyo University to both our weekly meeting and our "Friendsgiving" outreach. There she shared her testimony about meeting members from our club during orientation her freshman year (April 2016) and how thankful she is to God for orchestrating that. Natsuki expressed so much joy to get to share how Christ has changed her.

Yukako has been a believer for about three years now and certainly has solidified in her faith. She's excited about a friend in her harmonica club who recently asked about her cross necklace. She also brought a friend to our Thanksgiving gathering, which took a lot of courage for her. Lately, we've also both been really excited that her classmate from an education class has been joining us for lunch. Yuka studied in England for a short time, so she's been sharing a lot of those experiences and enjoying speaking in English sometimes. Both of the girls actually also study German, so the two of them have been bonding



over German literature (which has made the conversation a little tough to follow at times. ②) Yukako didn't miss a beat today though and took the opportunity to share about how she'll be playing the flute at her church on Christmas Eve. She then also invited Yuka to our Christmas party on the 15th. She isn't sure if she can make it or not yet, but as soon as she headed to class, Yukako and I prayed thanking God for the opportunity to invite her and asking that she'll be able to join us.

Please pray for Natsuki, Yukako, and more who are boldly telling their friends and classmates about opportunities to hear the true meaning of Christmas. Also, please pray that their friends will come!

Please join me in praying for~

❖ For our Christmas party on 12/15 and my church Christmas service on 12/23

Praise that Natsuki, Yukako, Mayu, Shiho, and others have been proactive in inviting friends

In Christ,

Christina